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Parish Council Meeting

On TUESDAY 4th July 2017, at Culmington Village Hall

The Meeting commenced at 7.30 pm

               MINUTES

Prior to the meeting Mr G Jones of Sparchford Farm spoke to the Parish Council regarding the possibility of using a parcel of land adjacent to Corve View for development.  Mr Jones was advised to contact Shropshire Council.  Culmington is currently designated as Open Countryside, which classifies it as unsuitable for open market development.

Present: Cllr Norton, Cllr Steele, Cllr Pike, Cllr Watts, Cllr Turley, Cllr Seabrook, 

Cllr Alderson, Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council plus two members of the public. 

In Attendance:  Mrs J Disley, (Clerk), Mr Jubb (Emergency Planning Officer)

Apologies for Absence –:  Cllr J Turley, Cllr Holland
2.0
Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 

3.0  
Public involvement session:  (Agenda Items only) Mr Jubb reflected comments made  
on the increase in traffic due the A49 road closure.
4.0
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the ordinary meeting of Culmington Parish Council meeting held on 6th June 2017 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

Proposed:  Cllr Pike

Seconded:  Cllr Watts

5.0      Matters Arising 
Members were asked to receive any updates from the ordinary meeting of 6th June 2017 not included elsewhere on the agenda: 

5.1 (Agenda Item 15.0)    Cllr Steele reported on the meeting with Glyn Shaw on Thursday 8th June to discuss ongoing traffic issues.  A site had been established for the traffic sensor/monitor in the centre of the village, which would be funded by Highways.  Warning signs to indicate ‘children playing’ had been discussed but may prove difficult, due to budgetary constraints, as not a standard sign. The visibility issues exiting Seifton Lane had been accepted and installing a mirror had been agreed.  Clay Lane was also looked at and additional ‘slow signs suggested’ in addition to short extension of double white lines at both junctions.  Glyn had sent the regulations regarding white lines to the Clerk.  Meeting with the Police contact Brian Williams and the PC agreed, to discuss further.  The A49 road closure had also been discussed and areas identified which would need cutting back for better visibility.

5.2 (Agenda Item 7.3)  The latest update from Network Rail regarding the repairs to Onibury crossing confirmed that work was progressing well and on schedule.  Cllr’s discussed ongoing issues from the road closure and concern expressed at the speed of traffic on leaving the village from the 40 mile an hour zone and lack of signage approaching Seifton and Clay Lane, straight ahead signs suggested for clarity.  Cllr Motley pointed out that it was Highways England who were responsible for managing the road closure and they had employed Centurian to manage signage on the designated route, Shropshire Council were merely passing on local concerns.  Disappointment expressed at the lack of Police presence so far, which had been promised initially.  The speed restrictions on the whole seemed to be effective in the village itself and interactive signs working well.  Traffic had been monitored by a Cllr and member of the public and may prove useful data in ongoing discussion on local traffic issues.  Cllr’s thanked both residents for monitoring the traffic and the resulting statistics. 
5.3 (Agenda Item 9.1)  Cllr’s were updated on the alterations made to planning application 17/02132/FUL, Copper Beech and action taken since the last meeting.  Cllr Motley to raise further issues with the Planning Officer Helen Tipton communicated to her by two local residents.
6.0  
Reports from Members:  Cllr Motley reported that the new Council was establishing 

itself and beginning to formulate strategies for ongoing responsibilities from government 

manifesto pledges and bills put before Parliament.  The Bills on Business Rates and Devolution had been thrown out but Fair funding between Rural and Urban areas continued and it was essential that the difficulties of Rural areas receiving a reduced grant were resolved as well as the increasing burden on Adult Social Care be addressed.

6.1 Other Reports.  (see 5.1, Cllr Steele’s report on the meeting with Glyn Shaw)

7.0      Correspondence

7.1 
Shropshire Council – Environmental Maintenance Grant for 2017/18, notice of increase.  Clerk sent off paperwork.  Advert for post in Parish Magazines.
7.2    
Shrewsbury and Telford NHS Trust - Media Release – Urgent and Emergency 

Care

7.3  
Healthwatch – Stakeholder event 17th July - 12pm Shrewsbury and survey 

new.shropshire.gov.uk/get-involved/shaping-the-future-of-healthwatch-in-shropshire

7.4  
Society of Local Council Clerks, confirmation of renewal of membership

7.5  
Shropshire Council – Town and Parish Council Forum notes from Feb meeting

7.6  
Shropshire Council – PACC Update (Parent and Carer Council)

7.7  
NALC June 13th Newsletter and Bulletin

7.8  
SALC Information Bulletin 21st June, plus Grants and Funding Bulletin

7.9  
Acknowledgement and Thank you letters for Parish Council Donations received

from Clover Club, Severn Hospice, Citizens Advice, Ripples, Midlands Air Ambulance, Hope House, West Shropshire Talking Newspaper, The Buzzard and League of Friends.

7.10 Shropshire Council – Summer Reading Challenge, sent to Ripples

7.11 Shropshire Council – Support Shropshire’s bid to host the UK Recovery Walk
 2018 in Shrewsbury.

7.12 SALC – Governance of Fire Service – PCC Consultation

7.13 Healthwatch – Shropshire Patients Helping Heal the NHS – sharing views.
7.14 Shropshire Council – Views sought for nation rural resident survey ‘RSN Rural 
Survey’


8.0 
Cheques Requested:  

8.1 J Disley, Clerk, (Salary April, May, June 2017)  £452.92

 RESOLVED: to pay 8.1 

 Proposed:   Cllr Turley

 Seconded:   Cllr Norton
9.0 
Planning Applications: 

9.1    17/02759/PMBPA – Application for prior approval under Part 3, Class Q of the Town & Country Planning (General Permitted Development) (England) Order 2015 for the change of use from agricultural to residential use. North East of New House Farm, Seifton. 

Cllr’s discussed application but requested Clerk to obtain further information to enable a decision to be made.  Concern expressed with reference to Shropshire Councils previous reasons for refusal and the current application as a ‘permitted development’, which as a consequence overrides these issues.

10.0
Finance 

10.1 Current Account Balance  £10,197.71

10.2 Reconciliation/Check/Sign
11.0  
Highways Maintenance – An Advert placed in the Corvedale News and Ripples 

for July.  Closing date for applications 17th July 2017. Contact Keith to clear some overgrown ditches following information from a recent Drain Walk by the Flood Action Group.

12.0  
Parish Clerk – Defer to next meeting in September.  
13.0  
Flood Action Group – A recent Drain walk reported.

14.0  
Items for the next meeting (for dissemination of information only) – Mr Jubb reported 

on a changed time for the visit by the Mobile Library Van from Tuesday morning to afternoon and was concerned that it would no longer coincide with the local Coffee morning.

Concern expressed at the increase in Himalayan balsam along the watercourses in the Parish.

The weeds and overgrown verges outside Corve View, now the responsibility of Shropshire Housing Association, were also reported in need of attention. 

15.0 
Date of next Meeting 5th September 2017 at Culmington Village Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.35 pm.                           
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